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December 1, 2023 
 
 
Colin Plant, Chair  
  and Members of the Board 
Capital Regional District 
PO Box 1000 
Victoria BC  V8W 2S6 
Email: colin.plant@saanich.ca 
 
Dear Chair Plant and Board Members: 
 
I would like to thank you and your delegation for such an informative meeting with 
ministry representatives at this year’s Union of BC Municipalities Annual Convention held 
in Vancouver. I am pleased that our governments had the chance to connect in person. 
 
As the Minister of Housing, I write to acknowledge the topics we discussed during our 
meeting, including exploring funding opportunities to further advance affordable 
housing in the Capital Regional District (CRD). 
 
I would like to commend the work of the CRD in providing affordable housing across 
the region. Thank you for your October 5, 2023 letter providing details of your request 
for partnership and 2:1 matching funding to deliver affordable homes in the CRD, as 
well as your desire to enter into a memorandum of understanding with BC Housing 
and the Province. 
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As discussed in our meeting, BC Housing works closely with the CRD team; a recent call 
for project funding through the Community Housing Fund (CHF) closed on 
November 17, 2023, and there will be another call for proposals during fiscal 2024-25. 
The Indigenous Housing Fund (IHF) is expected to open in the coming weeks. Those 
interested in applying are encouraged to start planning by having conversations with 
partners, including BC Housing. In addition to these two funds, there is also the 
Supportive Housing Fund and a Women’s Transitional Housing Fund which are 
accepting housing proposals. 
 
Thank you for also providing information about how the CRD sets boundaries through 
the regional growth strategy (RGS), noting that the RGS changes require unanimous 
consent and a legislative amendment could help get those projects moving faster by 
changing that requirement.  
 
My Deputy Minister will follow-up with the CRD as there may also be an opportunity for 
partnership through BC Builds.  
 
Thank you again to your delegation for taking the time to meet with me.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ravi Kahlon 
Minister of Housing 
 
pc: The Honourable Lana Popham, MLA, Saanich South 

Teri Collins, Deputy Minister  
 Vincent Tong, Chief Executive Officer, BC Housing  
 Sara Goldvine, Vice-President of Communications and Public Affairs, BC Housing 

Ted Robbins, Board Chair, Capital Regional District 
Zac de Vries, Chair, Capital Regional Housing Corporation 
Kevin Lorette, General Manager, Planning and Protective Services, CRD 
Daniela Marquez, Executive Services Advisor, Executive Administration, CRD 


